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AUGUST 2007 NEWSLETTER

CLUB CALENDAR

AUGUST:

19th Tas Trail Ride – Glenora

26th Education Day – Kensington Park

SEPTEMBER:

6th General Meeting – Bush Inn

9th Fun Day – Kensington Park

COMMITTEE MEMBERS

President

Penny Laming


62611319

penelope.laming@education.tas.gov.au
Vice President

Gaye Hunt


62499353

GHunt@gcc.tas.gov.au 

Secretary

Janine White


62615901

jan33ine1@optusnet.com.au
Treasurer

Sue Crawford


62612964

deyrah@bigpond.net.au 

Starring news this month is some wonderful announcements from two of our members.  Congratulations to Leeandra Wilson and John Smith on their recent engagement.  Congratulations also to Sharnie Gorringe and Stuart Geeves on their recent engagement.  Some may say “It’s about time” about both couples, but I’m sure you all join me in wishing them the very best for the future.

AGM & GENERAL MEETING:

Our August 2nd AGM & General Meeting was held at the Bush Inn, New Norfolk.  A good turnout of members enjoyed a meal and a chat before the AGM started.  The AGM itself ran smoothly, as did the August General Meeting afterwards, and our elected office bearers for 2007/08 are:

President:

Penny Laming

Vice President:
Gaye Hunt

Secretary:

Janine White

Treasurer:

Sue Crawford

I remain the Public Officer and our ordinary committee members (although far from ordinary people!) are Susan Nicholson, Ian Shaw and Susan Henry.  The Presidents Report is attached for your interest.  On behalf of the club I would like to thank all our office bearers for their hard work and enthusiasm during the past year.  Especially Gaye who has done her three years sentence - oops sorry, service – as Treasurer and has done a great job in keeping the books up to date.

Our next General Meeting is on the 6th of September and will be held at the Bush Inn, New Norfolk.  If you would like a meal before the meeting, please arrive by 6.30pm.  

It would be appreciated if members could arrive at the meeting venue by 7.15pm so we can get settled, arrange drinks, etc and start the meeting promptly at 7.30pm.  Thank you.
MEMBERS BIRTHDAYS:

Members celebrating their birthday in August are Chris Lester on the 2nd, Taylor McGlashan on the 12th, Amber Lester on the 18th, Robyn Burn on the 28th and Josh Webb on the 28th.  Happy Birthday to you all and we hope you have a great day.

CLUB PERSON AWARD:

This award is given to the club member who has made a great contribution to the DVHRA throughout the year and this year’s award was won by me!  It is a lovely award and I thank you for the honour.  I love being a part of the DVHRA and will always try my best to keep it the terrific club it is.

MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL:

One of the things discussed at the AGM important to us all was the setting of membership fees.  Insurance has increased again this year by $3 (now $45 for seniors and $40 for juniors).  We also needed to increase our club membership fee by $2 (to $10) to ensure we are not running at a loss.  While the increases are not too large, it all adds up unfortunately doesn’t it but we are still a riding club with one of the lowest annual fees.   A membership form is attached as renewal is now due, please remember to complete the waiver and return with your membership form.
PAST CLUB EVENTS:

Sunday 22nd July, Education Day, Kensington Park: (Thanks to Sue for this report.)

Our July Education Day had Celia as our Instructor.  The first group at 10.00am had Bianca on Mabes, Yvette on Gemma and Edwina on Casey.  Edwina is to be congratulated – she had a traumatic morning at home involving Casey escaping from his paddock and then not wanting to be loaded into the float, but she still arrived for her lesson only a few minutes late and soon had Casey settled and going well.  The second lesson had Kim on Oliver, Leeandra on her new horse, Dude and Jackie on Sassy.  The last lesson for the day had Mary on Lady and Amber on Casey.  All the horses worked well and riders enjoyed themselves.  Our Education Days aim to benefit all our members, from serious competitors to weekend trail riders.  They are an excellent opportunity for everyone to pick up hints and tips to make riding safer and more fun…… Sue.
Sunday 29th July, Trail Ride, Kempton: (Thanks to Leeandra for this report.)

Wow, what great weather we had for our ride, quite warm for the middle of winter!  We all met at the football oval ready to leave at 11am.  As nearly all the horses were on their toes, it was decided to do a lap of the oval first to settle down before heading up Main Street.  There was Janine on Hannah, Edwina on Casey, Penny on Couger, Jackie on Sassy, visitor Rachael on Storm and myself on my new horse Dude.  We started up Main Street, then turned into Sugarloaf Road, then onto a property which consisted of a good ride through a few paddocks and up couple of small hills - good exercise for the horses and they all worked up quite a sweat.  Hannah and Cougar did well considering they hadn’t been ridden for a couple of months.  As we came down one hill, which was a bit rocky, Sassy decided to do a spectacular handstand with her hindlegs pointed at the sky.  Luckily Jackie was leading her when it happened so we all had a bit of a laugh.  We ended up on Cliftonvale Road, Dysart and from there we went onto another property, which contained a big, long hill climb which surprisingly all horses powered up quite well.  At the top we got a great view of Kempton and when we came back down we were on Jackie’s father’s property.  The rest of the ride was all down-hill and at the bottom we stopped to let our horses have a drink.  Sassy decided one trough was hers alone to play in for a while.  We ended up back on Main Street at the opposite end from where we began.  Back to the football oval, horses and riders were quite tired but had thoroughly enjoyed the ride.  We had thought it would be a roughly two hour ride, turned out to be around three-and-a-half hours, it’s no wonder we were tired.  As it was getting quite late due to our later start time, instead of sitting down for lunch it was a matter of eating and chatting while the horses were rubbed down and made ready to go home.  As everybody was leaving I hopped on Dude for the short ride home up Main Street but he became quite upset that all his new mates had left him and decided to have a bit of a hissy fit.  I decided to lead him home instead and he neighed all the way.  I will definitely organise a few more rides up here as there is quite a few places to explore.

(Thank you to Leeandra and Jackie for organising such a lovely ride, we all thoroughly enjoyed it and are looking forward to heading up there again.)
FUTURE CLUB DAYS:

Saturday 11th August 2007, STER 20km Ride, Orford:

Unfortunately due to a number of reasons it looks like no-one is able to attend this ride.  I definitely was going to go this year but can’t because of my kids sports commitments.  Here’s hoping a good number of us can attend next year!

Sunday 19th August 2007, Trail Ride, Glenora:

We will be riding a short section of the Tas Trail from Glenora to check out the signage and state of the trail, probably no further than Meadowbank so roughly a 2-3 hour ride.  The ride start will be 10.00am with the pre-ride briefing at 9.50am.  BYO lunch to carry as we will have lunch out on the track.  We are checking on a suitable parking venue this week (hopefully at the Glenora School bus area) so you must phone Sue, our Ride Coordinator (62612964) to find out exactly where to park.  Please RSVP no later than Friday the 17th of August.
Sunday 26th August 2007, Education Day, Kensington Park:

Group lessons of not more than four in a lesson, grouped according to you and your horses experience level.  Members wishing to participate in Club Education Days MUST CONTACT OUR COORDINATOR SUE CRAWFORD (62612964) A WEEK BEFORE THE LESSONS - NO LATER THAN SUNDAY THE 19th AUGUST (late phone-ins will not be accepted).  This enables her to plan ahead, structure groups accordingly and ensure you get the most out of your lesson.  The Club provides the makings for hot drinks and asks participants to bring along a plate to share with the group.  If you are interested in doing a poles lesson after the flat lessons, please let Sue know when you ring to book.

FUN DAY, SUNDAY 9th SEPTEMBER, KENSINGTON PARK:

We made some minor changes to the schedule (which is attached to this newsletter) mainly to ensure that we don’t run over time and have to cancel some classes like we did last year.  Donations have started to come in and we should be able to offer some great prizes again.  Remember the cost for a day pass for DVHRA members is only $10.  It would be appreciated if those members who competed last year could help on the ground this year if possible and could you please let me know now so I can make sure we have enough helpers, thank you.  
MEMBER NEWS:

Leeandra has a new horse.  “Deckline Dude” (Dude) is a 5 year old, 15.3hh chestnut Quarter Horse/Paint cross gelding.  He was bred by Cheryl Green (who owns Deckline Bandit – the Chickenfeed horse) and is in fact a full brother to Bandit.  He’s a sweetie and the name is so apt for such a laid-back kinda guy!  We wish Leeandra all the best with him.

RELEVANT INFORMATION:

There was a little bit of confusion last month as to the weekend of the Education Day.  They are usually run on the fourth Sunday of the month and for most months this is the last weekend.  BUT there are some months (like July) that have five Sundays so that month’s Education Day would not be the last Sunday – are you with me?!  Don’t automatically think it always falls on the last weekend.  And sometimes we have to change to the Saturday of the fourth weekend, depending on members preference and the availability of our instructors.  So the moral of the story is – PAY ATTENTION TO THE DATE!
It looks like the ATHRA Ride Coordinator/Trail Boss Accreditation may take place on the weekend of the 25th of November 2007, venue unsure at this stage.  I strongly urge all members to seriously think about seeking Accreditation - Sue, Penny and I attended the training weekend in November last year and received our Trail Boss/Ride Coordinator Accreditation so we can assure you that the process is very non-threatening.  I am sure most members would have no trouble at all and it would be appreciated if you could let me know if you’re interested in attending ASAP.  

The ATHRA website received over 12,000 hits in July, amazing – were you one of them?!  As Debby Avis, the National Secretary says, “This is a fabulous outcome and proves the success of the content and direction the website has taken.”  If you haven’t had a look yet I strongly suggest you do.  You’ll be surprised by the number of ATHRA clubs Australia-wide and it’s interesting to read about them.  The website is very well set up, is really easy to move around/find pages, etc and most importantly for Sue and I, easy to manage our own webpage.  www.athra.com.au
Susan Henry, Liasion Officer for the Friends of the Tasmanian Trail (she is also a long-time member of the DVHRA), recently wrote to us asking if we would consider taking responsibility for a section of the Tas Trail.  We also welcomed her at the AGM to further clarify what is needed in relation to this.  The idea is for clubs (or individuals) that use the trail ‘adopt’ a section and be responsible for that particular section.  We are always looking for somewhere to ride and we have such a great trail right on our doorstep so we decided that yes, we should play a larger part.  The motion was passed at the AGM and we have now officially adopted the section of Tas Trail from Rockmount Road/ Ellendale Road to the top of Jeffries Track.  

FOR SALE:

Black 140cm equiprene 2-buckle girth (for saddle with short points), new, $15.00.  Contact Gaye on 62499353 or GHunt@gcc.tas.gov.au. 

STHN TAS EVENTS CALENDAR:

August:

5th Ken Green Clinic @ Cygnet.

5th RDA Integrated Show & Gymkhana @ Huntingfield PC grounds.

11th STER Endurance @ Orford.

12th Superschools Assesment/Training @ Kim Traynor’s, Richmond.

12th Showjumping Day @ Huntingfield PC Grounds.

16th John Kohnke Q&A/Seminar @ Glenorchy.

September:

9th DVHRA FUN DAY @ KENSINGTON PARK!

9th/10th 2 Day Camp @ Kim Traynor’s, Richmond.

17th Superschools Assesment/Training @ Kim Traynor’s, Richmond.

21st/22nd Aus. Equine Behaviour Centre Clinic @ Williams Run, Orielton.

Visit www.tashorse.com.au for more dates and information.

A-Z OF HERBS:

ECHINACEA (Echinacea purpurea):  Commercially grown organically in Australia, overseas this species has been threatened in the wild. The leaves and flowers are used herbally, and this herb has a delightful aroma, which is also a good gauge of freshness. A number of constituents in the plant stimulate the immune system to counter bacterial and viral infections. One of these constituents inhibits the ability of viruses to enter and take over cells while another constituent has anti-bacterial and anti-fungal properties. Very useful in treating viral infections present and also post, eg Ross River Fever. Colds, flu, respiratory and skin conditions all benefit from echinacea. 
NOTE: Feed only in three week intervals over a 12 week period. Giving a two week break will help ensure the body does not build a resistance to Echinacea. 
ELECAMPANE (Inula helenium):   The root of this plant has long been seen as a gently warming and tonic herb for the respiratory system. The warming effect, together with its ability to gently stimulate the clearing of mucus, makes it a wonderful herb to treat all respiratory infections, coughs and allergies specific to the lungs. Being mildly bitter, it also stimulates the appetite, aiding in recovery from illness by improving digestion and the absorption of nutrients. 
EYEBRIGHT (Euphrasia officinalis):   The aerial (above ground) parts of the plant are used. As its name suggests, it helps eye problems by relieving inflammation and tightening mucous membranes and is specifically used in treating conjunctivitis and blepharitis. Used for infections and allergic conditions affecting the eyes, middle ear, sinuses and nasal passages.
Information provided by Country Park Animal Herbs  – www.countrypark.com.au. 

BREEDS OF THE WORLD – “P”:

PERCHERON

Appearance: A heavy horse of beautiful proportions with a fine head denoting its debt to Arabian blood.  A big but graceful horse.

Height: 15.2-17hh (average about 16.1hh).

Colour: Grey and black.

Characteristics: A more sensitive horse than the other heavy breeds, demanding tactful handling but more rewarding in its response.  The Percheron, probably the most popular of the world’s heavies, has a much freer movement than is usual in heavy horses, even being able to show extension at trot.  The breed is noted for its stamina and endurance.

Uses: Heavy draught.

Origin: The Perche region, France.  The true Percheron Stud Book is confined to horses bred in the Departments of Sarthe, Eure-et-Loir, Loir-et-Cher and Orne; all others have to have their own books.  It originates from a cross between Norman and Arab horses in very early times.  Later it was crossed with heavier draught breeds and with a little more Arab blood.  Percherons have been exported all over the world and are particular favourites in America.  The British Percheron, centred round the fen country of Cambridgeshire, has been bred so as to lose the feather round the legs and has been crossed with Thoroughbreds to produce heavyweight hunters, often from a second cross.

I will eventually insert into the newsletter Part Three of our floating article, which has been held over for a few months now.  I haven’t forgotten, it’s just that every time I think there’s room something else has to be inserted/attached!

See you all soon,




*Attachments: Membership Form
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Fun Day Schedule










Presidents Report
Lightning has wings and leads a horse. – Indian proverb.
















